Ricardo Luna

From: Arizona Lodging & Tourism Association <info@azlta.com>

Sent: Monday, March 30, 2020 5:54 PM

To: Ricardo Luna

Subject: Governor Ducey Announces "Stay Home, Stay Healthy, Stay Connected" Executive Order



Dear Members,

Today, Governor Doug Ducey issued a new Executive Order entitled "Stay Home, Stay Healthy, Stay Connected" in an effort to slow down the spread of COVID-19. The order goes into effect at 5pm Tuesday, March 31st through April 30th.

PLEASE NOTE: This order **DOES NOT** impact businesses and operations deemed <u>"essential"</u>, which includes hotels and motels, to the extent used for lodging and delivery or carryout food services as well as restaurants for consumption off-premises.

Below is additional information as well as a link to the full text. Please do not hesitate to contact the AzLTA team with questions.

Best,

Kim Grace Sabow

President & CEO

NEW EXECUTIVE ORDER: "STAY HOME, STAY HEALTHY, STAY CONNECTED"



PHOENIX — "Stay home, Stay healthy, Stay connected" – that's what the state is asking of fellow Arizonans in the continued effort to slow the spread of COVID-19.

The latest Executive Order issued today by Governor Doug Ducey follows new guidance from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) and comes at the recommendation of public health officials who are tracking data specific to Arizona. The Governor's order promotes increased physical distancing, while encouraging social connectedness among citizens. It takes place at 5:00 p.m. tomorrow, March 31, 2020.

"Keeping Arizonans safe and healthy as we slow the spread of COVID-19 remains our top priority," said Governor Ducey. "Arizona citizens and businesses are already responsibly responding to this crisis. This order builds on the state's efforts to protect public health by reminding Arizonans to maintain healthy habits and find alternative ways to stay connected with friends and loved ones while spending time at home. Slowing the spread of COVID-19 will ensure we build capacity in our healthcare system, and help protect the lives of those we love most. It's important to emphasize that there are no plans to shut down grocery stores. People should continue to buy what you need for a week's worth of groceries. I'm grateful to everyone making adjustments to fight this virus and protect others. Arizona will get through this, and we'll do it together."

Under the Executive Order, Arizonans shall limit their time away from their place of residence or property, except:

- To conduct or participate in essential activities, and/or;
- For employment, to volunteer or participate in essential functions; or
- To utilize any services or products provided by essential business services;
- And for employment if as a sole proprietor or family owned business, work is conducted in a separate office space from your home and the business is not open to serve the public.

On March 23, Governor Ducey issued an Executive Order clarifying businesses and operations deemed "essential" and providing certainty to business owners, employees and families.

Under today's order, Arizonans are also encouraged to improve social connectedness by:

- Maintaining ongoing connections and communication with current social supports and structures such as family, friends, neighbors and other social groups;
- Educating fellow Arizonans on the negative health impacts of social isolation;
- And developing habits and activities that increase resilience, such as physical activity, virtual social gatherings, assisting neighbors, implementing or participating in connection campaigns for at risk populations, and participating in volunteer activities.

Under this policy, essential activities include:

- Obtaining necessary supplies and services for family, household members and pets, such as groceries, food and supplies for household consumption and use, supplies and equipment needed to work from home, assignments for completion of distance learning and products necessary to maintain safety, sanitation and essential maintenance of the home, residence.
- Engaging in activities essential for health and safety, including things such as seeking medical, behavioral health or emergency services and obtaining medical supplies or medication.
- Caring for a family member, friend, or pet in another household or residence, which
 includes but is not limited to transportation for essential health and safety activities and to
 obtain necessary supplies and services for the other household.
- Engaging in outdoor exercise activities, such as walking, hiking, running, biking or golfing, but only if appropriate physical distancing practices are used.
- Attending work in or conducting essential services which includes but is not limited to transporting children to child care services for attending work in an essential service.
- Engaging in constitutionally protected activities such as speech and religion, the
 democratic process to include voting any legal or court process provided that such is
 conducted in a manner that provides appropriate physical distancing to the extent
 feasible.

Already, Arizona has taken proactive steps to slow the spread of COVID-19.

On March 11, Governor Ducey issued a declaration of a Public Health State of Emergency to prepare for, prevent, respond to, and mitigate the spread of the disease.

On March 15, a statewide school closure was issued in coordination with Superintendent of Public Instruction Kathy Hoffman. Today, it was extended through the end of the school year, following CDC guidance.

Many businesses have already greatly reduced their hours and operations as directed by health officials and in an effort to protect the public health and slow the spread of COVID-19.

On March 17th, following updated guidance from the CDC, the Arizona Department of Health Services (ADHS) issued updated guidance that included canceling or postponing gatherings of 10 or more people, recommending telework and other alternatives, restricting access to nursing homes, retirement homes and long-term care facilities to provide critical assistance, and providing recommendations to restaurants and eating establishments to mitigate the risk of COVID-19 transmission.

On March 19th, Governor Ducey required restaurants in Arizona counties with confirmed COVID-19 cases to provide dine-out options only and required all bars, gyms and movie theaters in those counties to close. That same day, Governor Duey halted all elective surgeries in the state of Arizona to free up medical resources and maintain the capacity for hospitals and providers to continue offering vital services.

View a full list of actions **HERE**.

Last week, Governor Ducey launched the Arizona Together initiative to support Arizonans during the COVID-19 outbreak, connecting individuals and businesses to resources, raising money for community organizations and providing information on volunteer opportunities. The website, ArizonaTogether.org, also features tools for mental health support for individuals and families facing changes and stress as a result of COVID-19.

View the Executive Order encouraging Arizonans to stay home, stay healthy and stay connected **HERE**.

View daily Arizona COVID-19 updates from ADHS HERE.

MEMBER RESOURCES

AzLTA is committed to providing our members with up-to-date resources, webinars, information and recommendations from our state and national partners. Daily updates will be shared on our website so please reference it often and share it with your network.

AzLTA Website

SBA Economic Injury Disaster Loan

Arizona Commerce Authority Business Resources

Arizona Together

YOUR INDUSTRY. YOUR VOICE.

JOIN TODAY!



Share this email:



Manage your preferences | Opt out using TrueRemove™ Got this as a forward? Sign up to receive our future emails. View this email online.

1240 E. Missouri Avenue Phoenix, AZ | 85014 United States

This email was sent to rluna@azlta.com. To continue receiving our emails, add us to your address book.

